UNITED STATES MISSION

TO THE UNITED NATIONS AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS
’ IN GENEVA

May 17, 2013

OHCHR REGISTRY

22 MAY 2013

.....................

Francois Crépeau
Special Rapporteur on the Human Rights of Migrants

and

Mutuma Ruteere

Special Rapporteur on Contemporary Forms of Racism, Racial Discrimination,
Xenophobia and Related Intolerance

and

Rita Izsak

Independent Expert on Minority Issues
¢/o OHCHR_UNOG

8-14 Avenue de la Paix

Geneva

Ms. Izsak, Ms. Ruteére and Mr. Mr.Crepéau:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Alabama Taxpayer and Citizen Protection Act
(HB 56) and your follow-up inquiry regarding Mr. Crepeau’s correspondence raising similar
laws in other states and progress on comprehensive federal legislation referred to as the
Development, Relief, and Education for Alien Minors Act (DREAM Act). We regret the delay
in our response and assure you that the United States is strongly committed to the protection of
human rights of all persons, including migrants, in the United States. As you are likely aware,
the Alabama Taxpayer and Citizen Protection Act and similar state-level laws are currently in
litigation in federal courts throughout the country, including litigation involving the United
States of America. We will be unable to comment on the substance of these cases until such
litigation is completed, but we assure you that we are reviewing and coordinating with relevant
United States Government agencies and hope to provide a response as soon as feasible. We
would further underscore that the Administration is committed to the goal of advancing
comprehensive immigration reform, as outlined by President Obama in January of this year
(hitp://www.whitehouse.gov/photos-and-video/video/2013/01/29/president-obama-speaks-
comprehensive-immigration-reform#transcript).

Sincerely,

=

Peter F. Mulrean
Deputy Permanent Representative







